
COMMUNITY BUILDING TEAM

MEETING MINUTES

May 9, 2014

Minutes were reads and motion to approve by Kathy hicks. Seconded by Karen. 

How do you feel now that the newsletter is released? Good, fairly good. People 
are reading it.

Summer events – Jimmy Mach, Saints game for discount tickets a group of 100 or 
more is needed. We can’t meet the requirement.

Newsletter committee meets every other week to get the next issue released by 
the end of June. Jimmy will call Margaret about the Hamline walkers. Jim will 
meet with the group sometime next week. Ask what is planned at each hi-rise to 
note in the Community insider. Peace pole needs to be wrapped up. No replies 
have been received. We need to get more photos of the front of the buildings to 
put on cd.

Community builders will provide entertainment for the luncheon. We need 
something similar from last year. Do a song again. Music is always an important 
part of any event. Suggestions Farrel’s ‘Happy’ song, High Hopes.

Jesse presented Roxanne a certificate of appreciation for her help as a volunteer.

Jesse is moving on and someone is needed to replace him. Jimmy Mach will be 
the co-chair next year. Patty Hammell will remain as honorary co-chair since 
community building was her idea.

Jimmy suggested we change the meeting time to later in the day. We need to keep
the metro mobility policy in mind.

Round table discussion: How‘d we do? Pretty good, we came together as a group. 
Newsletter accomplishment is really good, wonderful. We never put each other 
down and remained respectful. 



The community building team should be the largest group of all committees. Let’s 
focus on increasing in size and resident participation. 

This is the last meeting until September. Thanks everyone for a great year. Enjoy 
your summer.


